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Dear Parents/Carers, 
Welcome back and what a sunny start we’ve had to this Spring Term –long may it continue! Our school 
value of the week has been ‘Creativity’ and the children have demonstrated this in many ways from 
gymnastics in Year F, writing poems in Year 2, making Stone Age buildings in Year 3 and maths mastery 
challenges in Year 6. Across the school I’ve been impressed with the learning behaviours. So many children 
have been to see me this week to discuss their learning with real pride and enthusiasm-at one point I had 

ten children from Year1 in my office! Please keep checking on your child’s blog page to see what they have been up to. 
On another matter completely it has been brought to our attention that many of our pupils are independently accessing the 
internet via games, play stations, phones and tablets. Whilst we know how important technology is in our world it is also a 
concern that your children may be seeing things they shouldn’t and communicating with people they do not know. It is 
recommended that primary children should spend no more than an hour a day  on the internet and that an adult should be 
sat in the same room as them. Within this newsletter we have given you some tips on how to keep the internet a safe place 
for your children and there are links to support you on our school website regarding parental controls. PLEASE keep checking 
as the Police and several parents have informed us that even games such as ‘Minecraft ‘are being targeted with disturbing 
pop up images. 
With the good weather on the way please can I just remind you to ensure all pupils have a named P.E. kit in school with 
suitable trainers  for our outdoor learning and please can long hair be tied up securely. 
I look forward to meeting many of you at the Parent/Carer consultations next Monday and Tuesday– the sign up  lists can be 
located in the school entrance. Several of our school Governors will also be present so if you have any questions or simply 
want to say hello they would be delighted to meet you. Here is to another productive half term of exciting learning at St. 

Stephens.                    Maura Furber                                   

Attendance 

Wk Ending 15.02.19 

CLASS F 89.8% 

CLASS 1 95.9% 

CLASS 2 96.9% 

CLASS 3 83.4% 

CLASS 4 88.9% 

CLASS 5 94.7% 

CLASS 6 89.3% 

CLASS 7 83.0% 

School Improvement 
As part of our on-going plans to improve our school building and grounds I’m delighted to 

share recent events and future plans. As you have probably already  
noticed during the half term a smart new fence has been erected around the Key Stage 1 play-

ground area. This now creates a safe enclosed play space that, with the help of Mr. Gilbert 
and his ‘work force’, can home a mud kitchen and other resources to encourage creative and 

imaginative learning. In the school several new doors have been installed, signs have been 
replaced, window handles repaired and new blinds put up to ensure the building not only 

looks smart but it is a safe and secure environment for your children.  
You may also have spotted a new television monitor in our  

entrance –our aim is to share the amazing learning that happens every day at  
St Stephens and keep you updated with key messages –we’re working on it! 
Future improvements planned are rebuilding the conservatory attached to  

Class 7 (ARB unit), so it is fit for purpose as soon as possible and our school roof is being re-
placed over the summer break.  

All this alongside daily DIY jobs including painting and general repairs by our 
super Caretaker Mr Wilson! 

 

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher       Friday 1st March 2019 



Please check out the 'Parent Guides' we have on our 
website to various platforms e.g. Snapchat, Whatsapp 
and Roblox. 

We would like to warmly welcome Mrs. 
Scarlett Sage to the team at St Stephens. 
Mrs. Sage has been appointed as a 
Learning Support Assistant , currently 
working in Class 3 every morning , and as 
a Meal Time Supervisor every lunch time.  

 

World Book Day Thursday 7th March 
 
We would like your 
child to dress up as 
their favourite 
book character—
the more unusual 
the better!  Every 
child receives a £1 
World Book Day Book Token that can either be 
exchanged for one of twelve special £1 World Book Day 
books or used to get £1 off any book costing £2.99 or 
more. There will also be a special World Book Day 
inspired menu including Snow White & the Hunters 
Chicken Burger with Chips, Cloudy with a Chance of 
Quorn Meatballs with The Twits Spaghetti, The Hungry 
Caterpillar’s Salad, Princess and The Peas and for 
pudding: Bruce Bogtrotters Chocolate Fudge Cake or The 
Jungle Book Fruit Salad with Yoghurt Dippers. Yummy! 

Year F and Year 1 took part in a Maths Day which involved them 
completing five different Maths themed activities. These were: 
partitioning numbers between 0-20, subitising bingo, cubes/
mirrors investigation, estimating and number representation. 
The children were in mixed year groups and they worked 
together successfully as a group to complete their learning. Lots 
of learning and maths discussions were had throughout the day! 



Stone Age in Year 3 

On the first day back after half term, Year 3 took part in a 
topic day. We made Stone Age houses using clay, straw 
and sticks and also did some cave painting in our sketch 

books.  

St.Stephens is taking part in the 'Big Battery Hunt!' Our challenge is to collect and recycle as 
many batteries as we can. Each pupil 
has been provided with a box in order 
to safely collect their used batteries 
and bring them into school. There is a 

large battery recycling bin at the entrance to school. You could 
even ask friends, family and members of the community to get 
involved too! Batteries can take 100 years to decompose so it's really 
important we recyle them. St. Stephens will also have the 
opportunity to be entered into  a prize draw for the chance to win 
some amazing prizes for the school. Please record the number of 
batteries you have collected in order for us to keep track in class for 
collection. The competition ends on June 3rd, so we are asking for all 
batteries to be sent in to school by May 20th in order to meet the 
deadline. Thank you and happy collecting! 

Pupil Forum are holding 
a pyjama day on Friday 

15th March for Red Nose 
Day, £1 donation for 

charity please. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chartwells Special Celebration Menus! 


